Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, December 31, 1984 10:00AM

Due to the holiday, Selectmen met at 10:00 AM to go over any pending business.

Present John J. Jones, chairman, Katherine M. Ring and Rachel C. Reinstein.

Mr. PleasaNTS AND Twila Tenney spoke to the Selectmen about a warrant item they wish to put in the Town Report requesting a parking lot in the rear of the library to be used for the handicapped. It was brought up that since the Selectmen are looking into a grant to help make the Town buildings accessible to the handicapped, it would show good faith on the part of the Town if some of the money needed was being paid by the taxpayers. Selectmen pointed out that all warrant items must be in the office by January 31. The School is also interested in the grant to aid the handicapped. Since the access to the property which the trustees are looking into is in question, that will have to be confirmed before the article is put in the Warrant. Lloyd is suppose to be looking into The Selectmen suggested the Trustees follow up and check on the ownership of the property. It may be possible to lease Figures must be included in the warrant in order that the land. the tax-payers know just what the project will cost them. Trustees were asked to keep the Selectmen informed of their progress.

Selectmen have been informed that Gloria Schacht has resigned from the Library Board. There are two meetings until election, at which time all open positions will be voted on. A question as to who should be plowing the sidewalk in front of the library was raised.

Mr. Grabowski arrived at 11:45 as the Selectmen were ready to leave. He questioned the Selectmen and Lloyd on the article in the paper regarding the Chauncey and Francis case. He questioned the Constitutional rights of the parties involved. Lloyd will keep the Selectmen informed o the court dates. Mr. Grabowski wanted to know if the case is open to the public. Lloyd did not see where Constitutional rights is an issue in the case. The hearings will be open to the public. Before Mr. Grabowski left, Mr. Jones asked that he take a building permit and have it filled out as it has been reported to the office that he has another building on his property in which his son is living. Mr. Grabowski asked who reported it and he wanted the report in writing. K. Ring told him Mr. Parker had been in and asked if a permit was issued. Lloyd said since the Selectmen have viewed the building from the Road, there is no need for a written notice from Mr. Parker.

Meeting adjourned 12:15